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Mission Statement 

It is the mission of the Powell Police Department to safeguard persons 
and property through preparedness and vigilance. The department 
holds true to a community policing philosophy. Its members shall 
continually strive for excellence in service, training, and professional 
development. 
 

Core Values  

Our core values are honesty, integrity, dependability, service to 
others before self, and a genuine desire to pursue what is right and 
good. 

 
Message from the Chief 

The department’s annual report reflects the previous year’s data on 
the nature of the calls handled by officers and other services 
provided by our personnel. We included the special events and 
community outreach initiatives planned throughout the year. This 
year we highlighted a few brief connections with some very dear 
people in our community. Actually, we don’t run call to call; we are 
blessed to have the time to talk with those that call, listen to 
concerns, and work with our community for resolutions. Thank you for 
giving us the resources to provide this quality of service. 

 

 
      Gary L. Vest, Chief of Police 

Police Department 







4  

 

 

 

 
 

Description 2016 2015 2014 

Murder 0 0 0 

Forcible Rape 0 0 0 

Robbery 0 2 0 

Aggravated Assault 0 4 3 

Total Violent Crime 0 6 3 

Burglary/B&E 24 17 23 

Larceny Theft 97 63 99 

Motor Vehicle Theft 2 0 5 

Total Property Crime 123 80 127 
Source: Ohio Incident-Based Reporting System 

2017 numbers are not available yet. 
 

 
 

There were 33 thefts 
from motor vehicles in 
Powell in 2017, down 
from 60 in 2016.  

Most were from 
unlocked cars parked 
in driveways with 
valuables in sight. 

 

  

Crime Statistics 
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Fingerprints | We are the only police 
department in Central Ohio to offer ink 
fingerprints to the public. That service is 
free to Powell residents. We also do 
electronic fingerprints, collecting over 
$23,000 in fees. 

Notary Services |We offer notary public 
services at no charge. 

Peddler Permits |We processed a record 
67 applications for peddler permits, 
collecting over $5,000 in fees. 

Public Records Requests | We responded 
to more than 800 public records requests 
last year. We are beginning to receive 
requests for body camera video. 

 

 

Officer Jason Latiolais and 
K9 Axel at the 2017 
Community Bonfire.  
K9 Axel was deployed 107 
times and contributed to 29 
arrests in 2017. 

  

Other Services 

Clerk Mills fingerprints a Safety 
Camp participant. 
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The department completed 2,540 hours of training in 2017. 

Powell Police Officers, Detectives, 
Clerks, and Supervisors are required to 
attend certain key training classes 
throughout the year to keep their skills 
sharp and up to date. These include DT 
(Defensive Tactics), Firearms Re-
qualifications, CPR and First Aid 
Certification, Active Shooter, All Hazard 
Training, Ethics, and Legal Updates.  

In addition to their mandated training, 
department employees are encouraged 
to seek additional training which benefits 
their job functions. Such training not only 

benefits the employee, but also the agency 
and the community as a whole.  

Sergeant Andy Lucas attended the 
267th session of the FBI National 
Academy. This is a professional 
course of study for U.S. and 
international law enforcement 
managers nominated by their 
agency heads because of 
demonstrated leadership qualities. 
This 10-week course is for people who 
seek to enhance their credentials in 
their field and to raise law 
enforcement standards, knowledge, 
and also cooperation worldwide. 

Training 

Sergeant Roach instructs 
Defensive Tactics. 
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Click It or Ticket | From May 22 to June 4, Powell Police 
participated in the Delaware County Annual Click-it-or-
Ticket campaign. This program has been the cornerstone of 
the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration's efforts to 
get Americans to buckle up. 
 

Memorial Day Parade | The Memorial 
Day parade stepped off with more than 
67 units. Olentangy Liberty and 
Olentangy High School bands 
performed, and numerous local 
veterans rode with the Street Elite 
Corvette Club and other vehicles. After 
the parade, city officials conducted a 
brief ceremony honoring those who 
died while serving in the military. Lt. Col. Ret. Russ Anible delivered the 
keynote address. Five new bricks were dedicated. Deputy Matt Graham 
closed the ceremony with Amazing Grace on the bagpipe. Boy Scout 
Troop 428 held a flag retirement ceremony at the fire pit. 
 

Mystery Night Out | More 
than 100 teams followed the 
clues around town to find a 
lost puppy. A DJ entertained 
crowds at Village Green Park. 
Various Delaware County 
safety and welfare agencies 
staffed information booths. 
Dozens of prizes were 
awarded to successful teams.  

Department Events 

PCPAAA volunteers Susan Christoff and Jennifer Mele. 
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Tobacco 21 | In August, our 
Police Department visited 
local businesses that sell 
tobacco products to discuss 
the recently passed 
ordinance restricting the sale 
of tobacco, tobacco 
products, alternative nicotine 

products or rolling papers to persons under 
the age of 21. 

 

Community Bonfire | A fall family favorite 
returned to Village Green Park on 
October 21, 2017. At the 21st annual 
Community Bonfire, residents enjoyed 
free hot dogs, donut holes, cider and 
marshmallows, to the backdrop of live 
music and a roaring bonfire. Chief Vest 
and Liberty Township Fire Chief O’Brien 
hosted the event. 

 

Candy by the Carload |  
The week before Halloween, 
officers participated in Candy 
by Carload. On Halloween 
itself, officers passed out 
candy from their cruisers. 

 

  

Officer Boruchowitz visits Stogies. 

Officer A. Wilt meets a young visitor to 
Candy by the Carload.
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Veterans Day | The 
Powell Police 
Department hosted the 
ninth annual Veterans 
Day celebration on 
November 10, 2017. WWII 
Navy veteran Craig 
Carmichael delivered 
the keynote address. The 
Columbus Chapter of 
the Daughters of the 
American Revolution 
presented Mr. 
Carmichael with a 
handcrafted patriotic 
quilt. Village Academy supplied the music, and Chief Vest dedicated 
three new bricks in the Greater Powell Veterans Memorial.  

Shop with a Cop |Law enforcement officers, led by the Delaware County 
Sheriff’s Office, volunteered to help needy children 12 and under shop for 
clothing and toys at Meijer and Walmart. The children were nominated for 
the event by counselors, principals and teachers. Meijer and Walmart 
donated the merchandise.  
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Officer Cook was named 
Officer of the Year. He 
came to us as a seasoned 
officer and quickly fit into 
our agency. Officer Cook 
has been supportive of co-
workers and is an asset to 
the department. 

Officer Waymire, Officer 
Hart and Detective Smith 
received five-year safe-
driving awards. Officer J. 
Wilt, Officer Hiltz, Officer 
Dennison, Detective Pentz 
and Sergeant Sallows received ten-year safe driving awards. 

Clerk Wenden 
and Officer 
Waymire 
received five-
year service 
awards. Officer 
Dennison 
received a 10-
year service 
award. Detective 
Smith received a 
20-year service 
award. 

  

Awards & Recognition 

2017 Staff Meeting in ‘No Shave November’. 

Officer Cook accepts the Officer of the Year award 
from Chief Vest. 






